St. Charles Parish
Planning & Zoning Commission
June 5, 2003


Minutes


PZHO-2003-17 requested by Gene Viola, Jr. for special permission to operate the following home occupation – “Viola Homes, Inc.” – bookkeeping for contractor.  Home office will be at 104 Nottaway Drive, Destrehan, La.  Zoning District R-1A.  Council District 3.

David Loeb, representing Viola Homes.  Mr. Loeb stated that Mr. Viola had a home occupation at another location and that he moved and he had to go through the process again for the new location.  He asked for the Commission’s support.

Speaking in favor:
None

Speaking in opposition:
Sussan Colins, 210 Madewood Drive, Destrehan, concerned about traffic and only one access into the subdivision.

Sara Marcell, 211 Madewood Drive, Destrehan, concerned with on street parking

Sally Goodman, 313 Nottaway Drive, Destrehan, concerned with traffic and the number of children in the neighborhood, no sidewalks

James Scott, 311 Nottaway Drive, Destrehan, concerned with traffic congestion and delivery trucks in the area.

James Poole, 315 Nottaway Drive, Destrehan, used to be employed by Viola Homes, concerned with traffic.

Randy Orlando, 62 Oakley Drive, Destrehan, agreed with everyone else.

Donna Flora, 57 Oakley Drive, Destrehan, concerned with the blind spot 

Debbie Sellers, 64 Oakley Drive, Destrehan, agreed with everyone else.

Brandi Brown, 60 Oakley Drive Destrehan, moved here because it was quiet, concerned with traffic.

The public hearing was closed.

Mr. Loeb rebutted, he stated that there is only one house being constructed by Viola Homes.  Mr. Viola’s transactions will occur in Marrero and he will have to comply with the regulations. The traffic problem is an enforcement problem.

Mr. Bordner asked if this was Mr. Viola’s primary residence.

Mr. Viola stated yes and that all work is done from the Marrero office.

Ms. Charles stated that the sign was visible but it’s a dangerous area and there is a lot of traffic in the area.

Mr. Viola stated his concern for the traffic also.

Mr. Richoux stated that there are 2 letters in opposition to the request.

Ms. Stein stated that the request is on the agenda because of state licensure and that the Department received 2 phone calls.

Mr. Lambert stated that there have been numerous complaints about activity at the present address.

The foregoing having been submitted to a vote, the vote thereon was as follows:

YEAS:
Derveloy

NAYS:
Wolfe, Hull, Charles, Richoux, Bordner

ABSENT:
Poche

Request fails.

